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Minutes 
 

January 28, 2020               Location: Charlton Public Library, 
 
Call to Order 9:32 
 
Motion to accept minutes, motion passed 
 
Old Business; 
 
Apparel update with Bob Borden and Patrick Franey, Motion was made and seconded to allow 
up to $6000.00 to buy Building Official apparel for the SEMBOA 2nd training in May. 
 
Legislative Committee report on;  

 HB 2121 (swimming pool legislation) 

 HB 2089 Changes to chapter 9, MFBO opposed, send letter of opposition and 
petition to members of legislative committee 

 
Retirement Committee report: Committee has been formed and is working on filing legislation 
by January 20221 



Review of Bob Camacho’s Learning Lab presentation at the MMA conference in Boston. Very 
well attended with positive feedback. MFBO will post picture on our Facebook Page. 
 
New Business; 
 
Special guests Dan Walsh and David Sullivan from The Division of Professional Licensure and 
Inspections. Board members ask our guess about additional train opportunities, lack of 
personnel at the department level, mechanical education and permits and sheet metal 
requirements for residential vs commercial. 
 
ICC Region 5 Board President is looking to fill 3 board vacancies from Massachusetts Building 
Officials Associations. Possible nominees are Tom Wingard and Laurie Livoli 
 
The State is looking for committee members for there Chapter 34 Committee. Motion was 
made and seconded to put forward Fred Leonardo. Motion approved. 
 
MFBO choose to form a mechanical committee to standardize mechanical permits, Discussion; 
sheet metal and mechanical   
 
BBRS update with Robert Borden 
 
Motion to adjourn, 11:30 motion passed. 

 
 
 

 


